5 April 1975

Dear Harold:

Many thanks for this.

FYI, the Post finally got itself together enough to resume our subscription as of March 25.

Thus we are missing issues from March 5 through 24. I know of nothing else that we need.

In passing, Ford and his crowd certainly don't seem to have learned anything. The stupidity of trying to repeat Nixon's POW public relations stunt with a small army of orphans is totally beyond comprehension. Not even Ziegler could have been more ham-handed and transparent.

Best,

jdw